

BayLake Woodturners

19 WOODTURTERS

A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturners

Officers

President: Tim Harteau — timharteau@att.net

Vice President: Kelly Bresnahan—wdwerk2@yahoo.com

Secretary: Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com

Treasurer: Terry Hermes — wood5056@gmail.com Send me your Address, Email or Phone Number Changes

Appointed Positions

Audio / Visual: Clete Selissen

Newsletter Editor: Terry Hermes wood5056@gmail.com

Store Keeper: Carl Boucher— mb4a@aol.com **Web Editor:** Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com

Upcoming Events

Doors open at 9 am

MEETINGS START at 9:30 am

APRIL 15 Hollowing—Hunter Tools

MAY 20 TBD

JUNE 17 OOPS Gallery and PIZZA PARTY

Last Meeting of the Year!

Artisan Center Classes

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-

center

NWTC Artisan Center does not require masks to be worn at our meetings. The meetings will be held on the third Saturday of each month at 9:30 am, but dates may change due to scheduling conflicts. If you would like to be a demonstrator please notify Tim Harteau on what you would like to demonstrate. Thank You!



Artisan Center

1417 Cedar Street

Green Bay, WI 54302

(920) 544-5018

ARTISAN.CENTER@NWTC.EDU

NWTC.EDU/ARTISANCENTER

President Letter

By: Tim Harteau

Hello All,

I made a trip to the woods! My friend Joe has hunting property nearby. Their stockpile of firewood was low, and it was time to cut, split and stack. This was perfect for me. I helped them cut and split, and four guys with chainsaws helped me look for turning blanks! My inventory is back on the rise...

Thanks Lynn Heupel! Great demo last month. I missed the live demo but, thanks to Gerry, I was able to experience your March demonstration via YouTube while in Texas. Lynn's demonstration of making a spinning yard ball holder really hit home for me. My wife is a knitter, and this item will get plenty of use. ...Actually, my wife has a bunch of friends that knit.... Hmmm... time to go into production mode...

Turning Education Proposal – After returning from my trip I talked to Ed Cole. It sounds like the club members are in support of the education proposal. Wonderful news. The next step can be reviewing the class offerings and start signing up.

Club Officers – I want to express my gratitude to the club officers and the meeting coordinating team for all the club functions and the monthly meeting tasks they perform. We couldn't do this without you!

As a club, BayLake Woodturners has a wonderful membership base with a wide range of backgrounds and experiences. As a club member, I have made many wonderful friends and gained greatly from their experiences.

The value and success of our club is dependent on us creating a sustainable organization that is based on the contributions of its members. My vision for a high performing club is to have several members available and willing to perform key club functions and rotate those duties often. Having a pool of resources running our club activities improves the product greatly and increases enjoyment by spreading out the work. Please consider volunteering for a role in running our club.

Tim

MARCH DEMONSTRATION

By: Terry Hermes

Our March demonstrator was Lynn Heupel. Lynn went through all the steps in making a yarn caddie. She has sold many of these caddies to knitters. Lynn explain where she purchases her supplies and showed how to make the inserts for the swivel bottom. When the turning was completed, Lynn went through how she colors and textures the wood. If you would like to see Lynn's demonstration go to our YouTube channel Bay Lake Woodturners.

Great Job Lynn!









SMILE AMAZON

BY: Terry Hermes

In February Smile Amazon has discontinued their program of giving a percentage of certain sales to organizations. Over the years Smile Amazon has sent a deposit every three months to the Bay Lake Woodtuners Club. Thank you so much for designating our club under Smile Amazon. We will look for other ways to create income for our club. If you have any ideas please let me know. Thank You!

JUNE PIZZA PARTY



For our last meeting in June we will have a pizza party to celebrate another great year. In May I will have a sign-up sheet to get a count on how many pizzas to order and what type of pizza you would like.

OOPS GALLERY

For our last meeting in June we will be doing our OOPS Gallery. Please save all your turning projects that did not quite turn out the way you wanted. Remember when you just wanted to make that last light cut and it blew out the side of your bowl. Going a little too deep and cutting through the bottom of a bowl or platter. Trying to mix resins and you ended up with a mess. Doing segmenting and the angles or rings didn't match up. We would like you to take these projects out of your burn pile, bring them to our June meeting to discuss what went wrong and how you tried to fix it. This is a great opportunity to lean from other people's mistakes because we have all been there!

NEW MEMBERS

BY: Terry Hermes

In March we added two new members to our club

Tom Christenson is from Egg Harbor with six years of experience and has a Robust lathe. He likes to turn bowls, boxes, hollow vessels, plates and does segmenting.

Bill Malanik is from Sheboygan with ten years of experience and has a Powermatic 3520 lathe. He likes to turn bowls, boxes, Christmas ornaments, hollow vessels, and does segmenting. Bill is looking to learn new things.

Welcome to the Bay Lake Woodturners Club

Artisan Summer 2023 Class Catalog

The new Artisan 2023 Summer Catalog is out with all their classes. You can pick up a catalog at our meeting (they are in the magazine rack by the front door) or you can go online at:

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-center

If you would like to take a class please apply so the class will be able to take place. There have to be five students in order for a class to take place. If there are not enough students the Artisan Center will refund your money the day the class is canceled.



DON'T BREAK THE BANK



BY: Terry Hermes

It is very hard to keep breaking \$20.00 bills for a \$3.00 wood exchange ticket. If you would like to buy wood exchange tickets or something from our store please bring smaller bills like Fives and Tens. I do not have a lot of money in our petty cash and will no longer be able to take larger bills. Thank you!

Bay Lake Woodturner's Club Website

www.baylakewoodturners.com

On our website you can pay dues and make contributions, see gallery items, read the newsletter, download instruction sheets and see recorded Zoom meetings plus much more.

YouTube Channel

Also check out our YouTube Channel at: **Bay Lake Woodturners**If you missed a demonstration or would like to review it again, they are listed on our YouTube channel.

WOOD EXCHANGE

We are looking for items to place in our wood exchange. If you have any extra wood or tools you would like to donate to the wood exchange bring it to the meeting or just let Tim know what you would like to donate. Thank You!





2023 Demonstrators: Helen Bailey, UK; Jason Breach, UK; Pat Carroll, Ireland; Lynne Hull, US; Jim Echter, US; Roberto Ferrer, US; Kurt Hertzog, US; Lynne Hull, US; Phil Irons, UK; Ulf Jansson, Sweden; Mauricio Kolenc, Uruguay; Kristin LeVier, US; Nicole MacDonald, US; Joss Naigeon, France; Laurent Niclot, US; Seri Robinson, US; Curt Theobald, US; Jacques Vesery, US; Elizabeth Weber, US, and Derek Weidman, US

Improve Your Turning learn new skills and techniques, stretch your creativity capacity

Learn New Skills from some of the foremost woodturners in the world! From mastering the ogee curve to turning metal, from multi-axis to thread chasing **Over 80 demonstrations** to choose from

Registration is open at: www.aawwoodturner.org